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OPTIMIST CLUB 

Optimist Club ofRouge Valley 

To: Toronto City Council 

From: Roy Leslie 

Date: 24 April, 2018 

Re: Ron Moeser Memorial 

I have known Ron Moeser and his family for over 30 years. We have worked on many 
projects in the community since before he became a councilor. Ron was a champion of 
environmental issues and worked tirelessly for the good ofour community over many years. One 
of the ones he was most proud of was the creation of the waterfront trail. I worked with Ron as 
he chaired the port union Waterfront Festival for many years. He chaired this committee to create 
awareness of the waterfront trail since its initial construction. 

The last time Ron ran for councilor I asked him why he decided to run at the last minute. 
Ha said "I have 2 thinks I would still like to complete before I retire. The first is to get the 
subway to the Zoo and the second is to complete the work on the waterfront trail for our 
community." 

A fitting memorial for Ron would be to name that portion of the waterfront trail after Mr. 
Moeser. The Optimist Club of Rouge Valley fully endorses this as a fitting memorial to Ron 
Moeser. 

Sincerely, 
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Roy Leslie, President 
Optimist Club of Rouge Valley 

CC; Mayor John Tory 




